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Request for Information 

The BLVD Park Avenue District Mixed-Use Development 
RFI ED 21-002 

 
A Non-Mandatory pre-submittal conference was held for this Request for Information on August 5, 
2020, via Zoom meetings.  City staff in attendance included Business Development Manager, Charity 
Lee and Senior Buyer, Loretta Browning. Inquiries regarding this solicitation were due in writing no later 
than August 13, 2020. 
 
Questions Received by the Last Date of Inquiries include the following: 
1. Will the Attendance Log for today’s meeting be posted on Vendor Registry? 

 
Answer: Yes, the Attendance Log has been posted as an additional document 
attachment. 
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